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ENEL AMERICAS’ BOARD OF DIRECTORS ANNOUNCES CHANGES 

TO THE ADMINISTRATION, FINANCE, AND CONTROL DIVISION 

 

Santiago, March 27, 2024. The Enel Americas’ Board of Directors reported this afternoon that on April 1st, 

Rafael De la Haza Casarrubio will assume the role as the company's new CFO. De la Haza was previously 

serving as the company's Manager of Investor Relations. 

Rafael De la Haza holds a law degree from the CEU University of Madrid, with a specialization in Community 

Law. He also has a Master's in International Taxation at Centro de Estudios Garrigues and a certificate in 

ICIR from the Investor Relations Society of London. De la Haza has a long career in tax and legal advisory, 

as well as in Investor Relations in a number of private sector companies in Spain, Italy, and Chile, with 

extensive experience in M&A operations. He has been with the Enel Group for over 20 years, with his recent 

years spent at Enel Americas. 

In his place, Jorge Velis Espinosa has been appointed as the Manager of Investor Relations. Velis holds a 

degree in Business Administration from Universidad de Chile, a Master's in Finance from Universidad Adolfo 

Ibañez, and a certificate in ICIR from the Investor Relations Society of London. Velis has many years of 

experience in the stock market, finance, and Investor Relations in particular, where he has focused his 

career efforts within the Enel Group since 2011. 

 


